

## The Jacob Journal

A Newsletter from Supervisor Dianne Jacob

October 2000

#### Serving the Cities of : El Cajon La Mesa Lemon Grove Poway Santee

Serving the

communities of: Agua Caliente Allied Gardens Alpine Rarrett Blossom Valley **Bostonia** Boulevard Campo CanebrakeCasa de Oro Crest Cuvamaca Dehesa Del Cerro Descanso Dulzura Eucalyptus Hills Fernbrook Flinn Springs Granite Hills Grantville Guatay Harbison Canyon Jacumba Jamul Julian Lake Morena Lakeside Mount Helix Pine Hills Pine Valley Potrero Ramona Rancho San Diego Rolando San Carlos San Pasaual Santa Ysabel Shelter Valley Spring Valley Tecate Tierra del Sol Vallecitos

Serving the Indian Reservations

of:
Barona
Campo
Cosmit
Cuyapaipe
Inaja
Jamul
La Posta
Manzanita
Mesa Grande
Santa Ysabel
Sveuan

Viejas

## JACOB TAKES BATTLE AGAINST SKYROCKETING ELECTRIC RATES TO THE FEDERAL REGULATORY COMMISSION

The battle against rising electric rates is far from over! This August, I spent a lot of time in Sacramento and San Francisco fighting to get immediate relief for San Diego consumers. Unfortunately, what was supported by the State legislature and signed by the Governor fell short of our goal of a retroactive 32 cent rate cap and guarantee that San Diego consumers will be "held harmless" for the mistakes of others.

On September 6, 2000, Governor Gray Davis signed two bills AB 265 (Alpert/Davis), which established a 62 cent per kilowatt-hour price cap for retail electricity rates retroactive to June 1, 2000, and AB 980 which expedites the siting of new power plants in California.

Although rates are lower, AB 265, in and of itself, is simply an installment plan with a big balloon payment for San Diego consumers due at the end of 2002 or 2003. The difference between the 6½ cent retail price cap and the wholesale price of electricity, which has been as high as 22 cents this summer, will accumulate in a Abalancing account@estimated to be Between \$800 million and \$1 billion! San Diego consumers will be forced to pay



Jacob Battles Electric Rate	.Page 1
Electric Rates Continued	.Page 2
Happenings In The District	Page 3
Get the Journal at home or work	Page 4
How to reach me or my staff	Page 4

this huge balloon payment unless further action is taken.

Another bill approved by the legislature, AB 1156, would have appropriated \$150 million toward the debt in the Abalancing account@ and provided San Diegans some relief. On September 30<sup>th</sup>, Governor Gray Davis vetoed AB 1156.

But, I=m not giving up! San Diegans must not be held responsible for the mistakes of others. Thats why in September, I testified before the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (FERC), the agency appointed by the President of the United States, to ensure that electric rates are Ajust and reasonable.@ I urged the FERC to use their power to impose at least a 62 cent price cap on generators throughout the western region as soon as possible! This action would eliminate the huge accumulation of debt in the "balancing account" and give us some real, not artificial, temporary relief while we work on permanent solutions.

After all, if the problem can-t besolved for three million people in San Diego, what are the consequences for thirty million Californians and others throughout the Nation facing deregulation?

Continued on Page 2

WWW.DIANNEJACOB.COM

2 Jacob Journal October 2000

#### **ELECTRIC RATES**

Continued from Page 1

#### The Legislature's Failed Attempt At Electric Deregulation

Deregulation has not worked in San Diego for several reasons, including but not limited to the following: a lack of market competition, the California Public Utility Commission's (CPUC) failure to provide aggressive oversight and action to protect consumers, a power exchange that is required to set market price based on the last and highest bid, the lack of forward purchasing and the inability of an energy service provider to be able to purchase electricity from any and all available sources.

The San Diego region is a \$100 billion economy ranking 37<sup>th</sup> in the world! These skyrocketing rates threaten to cripple our vibrant economy. We need both temporary and permanent solutions.

#### **Permanent Solutions**

There is much more work to be done to permanently reduce and stabilize electric rates. In August, the Board of Supervisors hosted an electricity conference at my suggestion, which brought together local and national energy experts to discuss permanent solutions to the electricity crisis. The Board has also directed the Chief Administrative Officer to obtain the necessary expertise to review all the suggestions discussed at the conference and return to the Board on October 31<sup>st</sup> with long-term solutions to this crisis.

#### **Call To Action**

You can help! Support action by regulators to eliminate the accumulated debt in the "balancing account" and support investigations to determine culpability forcing those who are to blame to pay the debt, not innocent San Diegans. The FERC is expected to conclude their investigation on whether or not San Diego electric rates are "just and reasonable" by November 1, 2000.

Write, fax or e-mail FERC members and urge them to find that San Diego electricity rates are not "just and reasonable" and take action to immediately impose price caps on western power generators retroactive to June 1, 2000. The price caps should be at least 6½ cents per kilowatt-hour, which would eliminate the accumulation of debt in the "balancing account."

#### CONTACT:

James Hoecker, Chairman Commissioner Bill Massey Commissioner Linda Breathit Commissioner Curt Hebert Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 888 First Street, N.E. Washington, DC 20426 (202) 208-0200 (202) 208-0151 (fax)

e-mail: Public.ReferenceRoom@FERC.FED.US

If you=d like more on the electricity crisis or the latest update, please log onto my website at <a href="https://www.diannejacob.com">www.diannejacob.com</a>

3 Jacob Journal October 2000

## Jacob, Sycuan, Dehesa School District, and Local Planning Group Agree To Joint Effort To Improve Dehesa Road

On September 27<sup>th</sup>, over a year's worth of work came to fruition as Chairwoman Jacob, the Sycuan Band of Mission Indians, Dehesa School District, and the local planning group came together and agreed to improve Dehesa Road, which will greatly increase safety for children attending Dehesa Elementary School.

"Today's action is a great example of the type of government-to-government partnership that can be formed when we work together toward a common goal,@said Jacob.

The project came about when Sycuan representatives approached the County about a year and a half ago with the idea of improving the safety of Dehesa Road. After identifying the need for improvement and meeting with members of the Dehesa School District and the local planning group, an agreement was reached on how to move forward as partners.

The County and the Sycuan Band of Indians will jointly fund the project. The improvements are expected to be completed by September 2001, in time for the new school year.

## Improvements For Rios Canyon Ballfields And Lindo Lake Park In Lakeside

#### More Good News For Local Communities!

On September 27th, the Board of Supervisors unanimously approved the enhancement of Rios Canyon and also funding for improvements at Lindo Lake Park.

Rios Canyon Ballfields and play area will receive \$150,000 toward the purchase of a new playground set and an outfield fence for little league teams.

Lindo Lake will receive \$130,000 to help fund a new pavilion for community events and \$100,000 will go toward upgrading their acoustic system and a new public address system

If you haven't stopped by my Internet site, <a href="https://www.blannel.google.com">www.blannel.google.com</a>, I invite you to take a peek. For your convenience, I have posted information about County programs as well as proposals that I have brought to the County Board of Supervisors. Also, you can look at previous editions of the Jacob Journal, Press Releases, and *Sites to See* in the Second District. Stop in and say "Hello"!

## Get The Jacob Journal!

The Jacob Journal will be mailed to you on a regular basis by request only. So, if you like what you've read, fill out the form below and mail it back to us at 1600 Pacific Highway, San Diego, CA 92101 or fax it to us at (619) 696-7253. We'll put you on our mailing list to get The Jacob Journal regularly!

Name	
Signature	
Company	
Mailing Address	
City, Zip	
Phone	
We hope to hear from you soon!	Oct-00

# )531-552

The Second District Staff

### **Shannan Sorrell** *Chief of Staff*

*y y y*.

#### Mike Kulis

Deputy Chief of Staff

#### **Teresa Alvarez**

Administrative Assistant

#### **Jeff Collins**

Policy Advisor

#### **Darren Gretler**

Land Use & Conservation Policy Advisor

#### Leadya Konja

Field Representative/ Communications Advisor

#### Alan Pentico

Policy Advisor

#### **Donna Sievert**

Office Manager & Scheduler

#### **Ryan Smith**

Policy Advisor

#### Jill Smith

Chair's Assistant

#### **DIANNE JACOB**

Supervisor, Second District San Diego County Board of Supervisors 1600 Pacific Highway, Room 335 San Diego, CA 92101

(619) 531-5522 (800) 852-7322 toll free (619) 696-7253 fax

#### e-mail:

Dianne-Jacob@co.san-diego.ca.us

#### website:

www.diannejacob.com